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MS. FRIEDA MARTSELOS 
MLA, THEBACHA 

Oral Question 656-19(2): Seniors’ Housing Needs 

This letter is in follow-up to the Oral Question you raised on March 02, 2021 regarding 
seniors’ housing needs. 

The Northwest Territories Housing Corporation (NWTHC) has recently tabled updated policy 
documents with respect to seniors’ programs.  Seniors in small communities no longer 
require home insurance or land tenure to access NWTHC programs.  Additionally, in all 
communities, only the income of an applicant and co-applicant are considered on a program 
application.  A full overview of the NWTHC’s recent program changes can be found in 
Appendix A. 

As part of the Government Renewal Initiative, the Government of the Northwest Territories’ 
Department of Finance will review and evaluate all services provided by the NWTHC. 
This third-party review will help to ensure that the Housing Corporation has effective client 
service as part of delivering all of its programs. 

Thank you. 

Paulie Chinna 
Minister Responsible for the  
Northwest Territories Housing Corporation 

Attachment 

c. Clerk of the Legislative Assembly
Legislative Coordinator, Executive
President/CEO, Northwest Territories Housing Corporation
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